Herd Split Sunday, Sept. 26

Please LOCK Gates

General Membership Meeting Sept. 19 at Eddie’s 5:00 PM

Vet Clinics 9/20, 9/18, 9/25

Please verify OHA website info

PLEASE DO NOT DRINK OHA SPRING WATER

Feeding Schedule on website

http://www.orindahorsemen.org/
OHA BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Date: September 13, 2010

Place: Sara Shumer’s

Board Members Present: Pamela Bullen, Morris Older, Wakean MacLean, Heather Pineda, Eddie Reiter, Sara Shumer, Kirsten Whitsett

General Members Present: Cheryl Anne Fulton, Kandy Piper, Doug Ross, Bronwyn Swan

Call to Order: 7:15 PM

---Info items Vet clinics are arranged: O’Brien on Sept. 20, Parker on Sept. 18, Hansen on Sept. 25. Dr. Alpern delivered vaccinations on Sept. 10. 

Feeding will begin on Sept. 25 or 26th, with the unfed horses moving to the Lower Pasture (formerly known as the Lower Lower) in the morning. All members, please verify the website information to ensure accuracy (phone, address, etc.). There is a website discussion board. Please use it to discuss hay, feeding, children or other topics.

---President/Membership Secretary Report  Eddie reported that Marcia Furtado will give up one of her horse spaces. Eddie will survey the second horse list to see if anyone is interested in filling it at this time. Marty Aubin is Renee’s significant other and is now a member.

---Maintenance Issues Kandy and Cheryl proposed the purchase of a Sawszall for member use on coyote brush, small tree limbs, and general maintenance. After discussion, a motion was duly made, seconded and approved for the purchase of a Sawzall.  Cheryl and Kandy will make the purchase. Upon further discussion, a motion was duly made, seconded and approved to create a log for members to sign when using the Sawzall. The log will also indicate that the member using the Sawzall has been instructed in its use. A list of persons knowledgeable in using a Sawzall and the Manual will be kept with the log. Members are asked to keep a record of any problems with the Sawzall. Sara has agreed to create the log and put it in the Tuff Shed, where we will store the Sawzall. The next Board may consider training on all power tools.

Cheryl presented information regarding EPM and our water supply.  She noted that a number of   horses at OHA have contracted EPM and vets have been consulted as to what steps may be taken to limit its spread. She and Bronwyn will develop a proposal to help control the spread of this disease. If needed, Heather will take this proposal to EBMUD. Cheryl’s summary is attached.

Cheryl and Kandy discussed problems with the spring box.  The following is Cheryl’s summary:
“The pasture spring "box" (an old stone structure and source for water for the pasture) was full of rotting rat carcasses.  Dr. Pusterla was adamant that this is extremely dangerous and that this puts our horses at great risk for botulism and other serious diseases.   He strongly advised we have an enclosed spring box.  Cheryl has already started researching what is needed and what the possibilities are for this project. Cheryl, Kandy and Bronwyn will work on a proposal to install a new spring box for Heather to present to the Board and then to EBMUD.” (Cheryl)  Members are urged to cease drinking water from the pasture.
Sara Shumer will send out an email inviting members to distribute the quarter to dust in the Pavilion stalls at a work party on Sunday, Sept. 19 at 10:00.

Edie and Fred are tackling the wasp problem at the Pavilion.

Sara will try to address the clutter problem in the Tuff Shed. Kirsten will discuss the shelving with Harvey.

James has acquired the necessary permits to repair the electrical box at the Pavilion. He will then schedule with PG&E to shut off power to the Pavilion in order to commence repairs.

---EBMUD Report Heather had no report. Erica sent copies of the rotation approved by EMBUD. She will distribute packets to members at the General Membership Meeting.

Eddie will put the corrected rotation on the website. The rotation will be adjusted as necessary.

---Treasurer’s Report Morris will distribute copies of the Account Balances and OHA income Statement vs. Budget for 2009-10 at the General Membership Meeting.

---Rotation/Feeding/Hay Purchase Vibeke is still working on the feeding schedule. Some members have been late in responding to the preference survey.  Harvey is in the process of ordering the hay. Eddie will discuss the supplier with Harvey, Nick Compaglia, who may be able to save OHA considerable money. 

---Rules for Minors at OHA After much thoughtful discussion, and pending EMBUD approval, a motion was duly made, seconded and approved to further define children’s supervision as “direct” and “indirect.” Direct supervision means that children will be within sight and hearing of a responsible adult. Indirect supervision means that a responsible adult is present on OHA property. Direct supervision is required for children under 14. Indirect supervision is required for children 14 and over. This motion is intended to clarify the existing Rule XII B “Minor members (i.e. members under 18 years of age) must be supervised by an adult member at all times.

---Membership Problems On August 17, a registered letter was sent to a member in compliance with Section XVIII C.2 of the OHA Rules and Regulations. The Post Office noted a failed attempt to deliver. The letter was re-mailed on August 30 and signed for on August 31. Since the Board will be changing on September 19, 2010, the next Board will need to address this problem.  A copy of the letter is in the Secretary’s files. The Board agreed that the issue of member behavior is a task for the next Board. The Board has scrupulously attempted to follow the procedures outlined in section XVIII of the OHA Rules and Regulations. The member has advanced to XVIII C.2 of this section of the procedures for violation of the Rules and Regulations. Any further violations by this member will result in the actions described in XVIII.C.3, regardless of the length of time that has elapsed between step 2 and 3. The current Board hopes that this issue will be on the agenda of the first new Board meeting.

---Annual Membership Meeting will be held at Eddie’s house on September 19 at 5:00 PM. Erica will present information on the rotation and “feeding on weeds” strategy. The 

Emergency Committee will make a presentation. Morris will add up work hours and present awards. Elections will be held for four new Board members, with Sara Shumer, Heather Pineda, and Wakean MacLean continuing for another year. Morris Older and Eddie Reiter are termed out. Doug Ross presented a map with pasture names used by our emergency responders. All members are urged to use the correct names so that in case of emergency, we can communicate with these agencies.  Doug will distribute maps at the Annual Meeting. Members will be asked to contribute issues that would like the next Board to address.

---Meeting Adjourned 9:30 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Pamela Bullen, Recording Secretary

September 20, 2010

Next Meeting: Annual Meeting at Eddies, September 19 at 5:00. Potluck.

THANK YOUS!!!

Michael Bowen t-post pulling in the PO

Kandy Piper Spring box check, cleaning plateau trough

Kandy Piper Plateau hay corral prep

Gailyn Johnson Pond barn hay prep

Cheryl Anne Fulton and Bronwyn Swan EPM research

Cheryl Anne Fulton Spring box work, cleaning plateau trough

Cheryl Anne Fulton Plateau hay corral prep

Sara Shumer Organizing quarter-to-dust

Erica, Kai, Wakean, Pam herd move

Morris Older Hay calculations

Liz Fowler Rat Ladder

Kirsten Whitsett Acting as Pres over the summer

Alice Brown Weeding

Bronwyn Swan Goats in the PO

Sara Shumer for hosting the Board meeting and Dinner
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